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Mr. Shoji Nakanishi, Regional Chairperson of DPI- Asia-Pacific,
Dear participants,
Ladies and gentlemen,
Welcome to the United Nations Headquarters for the Asia-Pacific region.

It is of great significance that this Meeting is being held here in the United Nations premises back-to-back with the ESCAP Stakeholder Consultation to launch the preparatory process for concluding the second Asian and Pacific Decade of Disabled Persons, 1993-2012.
With the end of the Decade approaching, ESCAP governments at their annual session last month adopted resolution 66/12, whereby it was decided to hold the High-level Intergovernmental Meeting on the Final Review of the Implementation of the Asian and Pacific Decade of Disabled Persons in the Republic of Korea in 2012.  
The ESCAP resolution also calls upon governments and key stakeholder, including organizations of persons with disabilities, to actively contribute to the preparatory process leading up to, as well as to participate in, the Intergovernmental Meeting.

ESCAP is gratified that you have shaped the agenda of this Meeting to yield an outcome that will feed into this important regional preparatory process.
Together you represent a wealth of cross-disability knowledge and expertise in reviewing the implementation of the second Asian and Pacific Decade and the way forward after 2012.

As you know, ESCAP has long advocated for the rights of persons with disabilities, particularly through two consecutive regional disability decades.  We may all take pride in the fact our collective efforts laid a strong foundation for the Asia-Pacific contribution to the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities.  
ESCAP is fully committed to working closely with DPI and all other disability groups to ensure that the preparatory process leading up to 2012 generates meaningful outcomes with a direct and positive impact on the lives of persons with disabilities.
Asia-Pacific is unique in having led several regional and global processes.  Yet the road to 2012 is paved with challenges if we wish to break more barriers in the post-2012 era.

One major challenge is the macro-economic environment for the implementation of disability policies and programmes.  Related to this is the need to ensure social protection in a time of particular risks and vulnerabilities.
I believe that the issues that confront persons with disabilities, particularly those living in poverty, are too enormous and demand that we all work together to promote better targeted policies and programmes.

DPI has proven itself to be an extremely effective advocate.  It will be critical for DPI members to be highly strategic in working closely with governments to ensure that disability remains a top priority for governments in our region.
We also hope that DPI will continue to work closely with other civil society entities, including single disability groups and rehabilitation service groups.

As the new head of the Social Development Division of ESCAP, I pledge to honour the DPI principle of “Nothing about us without us.”

I would like my tenure to be marked by solid contributions by ESCAP to the disability movement.

I would like us all to work for an Asia-Pacific development path that is far more humane, more just and one that celebrates diversity.
Let us together commit to building a more inclusive and equitable society for all peoples.
I thank you.
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